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FACULTY SENATE MEETING

Wednesday, January 21, 2015
President’s Conference Room
In Attendance:  Dr. Nina Trocky, President, Dr. Sarah Michel, Vice President; Dr. Toni Antalis, Dr. Lisa Berlin, Dr. Charlotte Bright, Dr. John Cagle, Dr. Banghwa Casado, Dr. Karen Clark, Dr. Gary Fiskum, Dr. Jeanne Geiger-Brown, Dr. Larry Gibson, Mr. Michael Greenberger, Dr. Paricia Hinegardner, Dr. Jane Lipscomb, Dr. Maureen McCunn, Ms. Carol McKissick, Dr. Norbert Mylinski, Dr. Fadia Shaya, Dr. David Williams, Dr. Richard Zhao, Dr. Julie Zito

Guests in Attendance:  Ms. Kathy Byington
Staff:   Ms. Tammy Thomas, Ms. Camilla Kyewaah
12:00
Faculty Senate Business: Dr. Trocky
· Dr. Trocky called the meeting to order at 12:06pm and welcomed all in attendance
· Dr. Trocky welcomed Ms. Camilla Kyewaah, who will be supporting the Senate

· Dr. Trocky recognized Ms. Tammy Thomas, who is now in HR, for her excellent support of the Senate while in the President’s office.
· The December minutes were approved

Topic: “Ask a Faculty Senator” – Dr. Zhao 

· Dr. Zhao discussed putting an SOP in place for the ‘Ask the Faculty Senator’ link on the Faculty Senate Website. The proposed SOP is as follows:

· An individual makes an inquiry on the Faculty Senate website (this could be done both with the individual’s contact information or anonymously)

· An Auto Response-Notifying Inquirer of receipt of message and turnover time for the response will be sent.

· The inquiry is directed to the Faculty Senate President of Designee (determined by FS President).

· If the inquiry is straightforward, the FS President answers it.

· If inquiry requires in-depth discussion (anything outside of a routine/simple question), it is brought to the next FS Advisory Council meeting.

· If the inquiry is complex and requires further input, it is brought to the next FS Meeting.

· The response is given directly to inquirer if he/she has provided contact information. If the person made the query and remained anonymous, the response will be listed in a (to be added) FAQ section on the webpage

· Discussion ensued regarding Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ’s) and It was proposed that a FAQ feature be added to the faculty senate webpage. This would have expandable content.

· It was also noted that responses to ‘Ask a Faculty Senator’ will be listed with FAQ’s (unless questions are sensitive). 
· Discussion ensued regarding the requirements/obligations of the faculty senate to follow up on questions that are submitted anonymously that may have some legal, ethical etc. ramifications.  The senate agreed that this issue needs to be looked into and some ‘fine print’ verbiage may be necessary to add to the website.

· It was also suggested that an anonymous phone # be added for folks to ask questions in this manner.

· Dr. Zhao will work on these issues.

· It was agreed that Steve from (CITS) will be invited to the next Faculty Senate meeting to review the web in he will be able to come to the next FS meeting to review FS webpage with everyone. This will allow FS to give feedback in regards to changes and additions to the page.

Topic: Procurement, Ms. Kathy Byington

· Discussed current & proposed improvements to the procurement process.

· Improved on how to gather input

· Online Customer Survey

· Regular Meetings with procurement staff to identify trends/issues

· Technical Changes

· FAQ’s listed on procurement website to help UMB community navigate routine questions/concerns.

· Automated notification email

· On call Architect & Construction Managers – to help/figure out how to expedite procurement issues.

· Potentially adding more community vendors to purchase goods from.

· Vendor/Business will have to register with the state officially before they are considered authorized to sell goods to UMB.

Topic: Middle States Accreditation, Shared Governance, Ms. Carol McKissick 
· Ms. McKissick asked the faculty to share their thoughts/ideas about how governance can be improved throughout the university.
· Faculty Senate invited to email Carol to give her feedback in regards to this matter.

· Carol will send out an email to share the definition of shared governance to education the university community.

· Deadline Feb 4 by Noon

Committee Reports

· Dr. Jane Lipscomb, Pedestrian Safety 

· Dr. Lipscomb spoke with Chief Williams; he will follow up and look into the safety problems in regards to traffic/pedestrians.

· Dr. Lisa  Berlin, parking

· Director of Parking has invited Dr. Berlin to attend one of their meetings to gain insight. She will attempt to go soon and give the parking authority the concerns from the faculty senate.

Action Items

· Dr. Eric Levine-Volunteered for CUSF (Council of University System Faculty)

1:05:
Meeting adjourned. 
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